
It has been another busy half term with life at Hatfeild speeding along nicely. 

Celebrating Diversity and Equality was very successful and the children produced some 

fantastic work. A HUGE thank you to the parents who took time out to come in to 

school and read stories from their own culture or in their first language. The feedback 

from children was really positive.  

The H S A school Christmas fair was a roaring success and extremely busy. Thank you for 

supporting this popular school event and to all of the volunteers and organisers. 

 

All that’s left to say is have a great break. Merry Christmas to you all and we are looking 

forward to the New Year.  

      

                   Mrs Saville and Mrs Wright 

School round-up newsletter 

We are very proud to have such amazing links with our community. Year 4 Dahl Class 

recently visited The Oaks Residential center and spent some time talking to the people 

who live there.  

 

Inclusive sports: 

As part of Celebrating Diversity and Equality, all children took part in our Inclusive 

Sports Days in school. Children tried boccia, sitting bowls, seated curling and football. 

 



More New Books in School! 

Our school H S A has kindly donated money to enable school to buy more new books. Here are a few of 

them: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 have been making their own 

books. This week, they went and read 

them to some Reception children: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our brilliant Singing Squad also visited The Oaks and Kel-

ston Court.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The residents were thrilled and  

enjoyed singing along.  

Some even had a little dance ! 

 

 



Well done to those children who attended the MSSP Curling and seated volleyball sporting events at the 

LTA centre. 

CONGRATULATIONS to our Year 5 and 6 Footballers who came 3rd place 

out of 32 teams! Fantastic! 



Attendance  
Regular attendance gives children the best chance to succeed in the future. Here are 

the attendance figures for the end of the Autumn Term 2022. 

Reception Caterpillars ~ 93.7% 

Reception Ladybirds ~ 91.8% 

Y1 Donaldson ~ 92.1% 

Y1 Hendra ~ 95.2% 

Y2 Ahlberg ~ 92.4%  

Y2 Bond ~ 93% 

Y3 King-Smith ~ 95.9% 

Y3 Strong ~ 94.6% 

Y4 Dahl ~ 93.9% 

Y4 Fine ~ 92% 

Y5 Morpurgo ~ 93.3% 

Y5 Blackman ~ 93.5% 

Y6 ~ Pullman 92.9% 

Y6 Horowitz ~ 92.3% 

Potter Class ~ 87% 

Jansson Class ~ 92.2% 

Panda Class ~ 88% 

WHOLE SCHOOL TOTAL ~ 93.1% 

 

100% attendance rewards: Congratulations to all of the following children for being at school every day 

this term. They were awarded their certificates today.  

Reception: Sophia T, India V, Finn M, Elliott S, Florence V 

Year 1 and 2: Harrison M, Eden MM, Lewin F-B, George H, Lily L, Alfie M, Omar M, Alf H, Cynthia K-K, Arthur 

L, Mya B, Riley C, Mia-Grace P 

Year 3 and 4: Jacob G, Regan J, Zahra N, Grace So, Stanley B, Skyler B, Grace St, Anna U, Neve F-B,  

Sofia H, Ayman H 

Year 5 and 6: Amber F, Georgie G, Rishane J, Lewis C, Parker S, Francesca D, Georgeia K, Damon T, Emilia 

W, Edward C, Abi R, Allan Z 

 

A reminder about attendance rewards: 

Any single full term  ~ you will receive a certificate 

Any 2+ full terms ~ Mrs Saville and Mrs Wright will be inviting you to attend a Silver Breakfast at the end 

of the Summer Term  

All 3 terms ~ you will receive a £5.00 book voucher at the end of the Summer term.  


